121 Woodland Trail Leander, Texas 78641

Dear Rev. Dr. Peeples,

Thank you very much for your most helpful letter of the 19th of September. I apologize for being so long in getting back to you. I have been very busy and had actually thought that I had already written, until I came across your letter in my "to do" pile of correspondence. At any rate, I do appreciate all your help in determining the correct identity of our William Peoples. I sent Michael Wingfield Walker a copy of your letter soon after I recieved it and expect taht you will be hearing from him as well. I haven't heard back from him as yet, but I know that he had been busy researching and writing a book on the Wingfields. I know that he will be really interested in your descent from the Wingfield family.

It was interesting to note that you mentioned that the names HENRY and ISHAM seem to have entered the Peebles family though Henry Isham by way of an Eppes or Green wife of Abraham. I have done some research myself on the Green family in Virginia. My ancestor was a John Green who was born in Virginia in 1798. He had a brother, Aaron who was born there about 1796. They both married Littlepage sisters, Nancy and Mary West Littlepage. One of the Littlepages, Richard IV, married Elizabeth Eppes sometime around 1756 in Virginia and the Eppes name continued and still continues to this day in the Littlepage family. I never could determine who the parents onf Nancy and Mary West were and neither could several other distant relatives. Therefore, I never did do very much research on the Eppes family. It would be interesting if somehow these families were all interconnected.

You asked me what I knew about John Cameron Peoples. All that I know is that he was born about 1839 in Mississippi and that he married Sarah Fain. Perhaps Michael will be able to tell you more about him.

It was also interesting that our William Henry's brother, Judge Jesse Peebles was an ancestor of your sister in law. To have three lines from "Father Abraham" gives your neices and nephews quite a Peebles lineage!

Thank you for your offer to sell me Anne Peebles' book for the rate of \$22.50. I am enclosing a check for this and will be looking very forward to reading it. I haven't had much time lately to spend on my favorite hobby of genealogy, but I am hoping that once the holiday season is past, that I can get to the library for research. I have a couple of my lines that I haven't ever done much work on that I want to do, and after I look through the Peebles book, I know that I'll want to do research on this family line.

Is anyone currently collecting information on Peebles descendants, with the

idea of ever doing an update on the book? If so, who would I send my information to?

Thanks again for everything. I hope that you and your family will have a wonderful holiday season.

Sincerely,

Karen Turner Harlan